MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL

March 24, 2022 6:30 P.M.

The Murray City Council met in regular session on Thursday March 24, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall with Mayor Bob Rogers presiding.

Council Members Present: Johnny Bohannon, Jeremy Bell, Linda Cherry, Rose Elder, Danny Hudspeth, Monty McCuiston, Pat Seiber and John Mark Roberts.

Council Members Absent: Linda Cherry

Staff Present: Jim Osborne, Kim Wyatt, Warren Hopkins, Ron Allbritten, Marissa Stewart, Chief Liles, Kim Miles, Rakov Aetherus and Bob Byczynski.

Mayor Rogers called the meeting to order and welcomed Council members, staff, and guests.

After a moment of reflection, Mr. Hudspeth led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the Council meeting of March 10, 2022 was presented for approval.

Mr. Bohannon moved for approval; seconded by Ms. Rouse. All members present voted Aye.

Mayor's Report: The Mayor asked for everyone to be thinking about the family of Mac Fitts. He was a long time employee of the Public Works Department who passed away this past week.

Audit Report

The Mayor recognized Finance Director, Kim Wyatt. Ms. Wyatt announced that for the FY21 year we worked with Romaine and Associates on this audit. Ms. Wyatt introduced Mr. Terry Romaine to give the findings of the audit conducted by his firm. In the opinion of Romaine and Associates, the City of Murray has a clean audit. Mr. Romaine went over a summary of the details within the audit and asked anyone who had specific questions to please email him or Mrs. Romaine.

Mr. Bell moved to accept the audit report; seconded by Ms. Elder. All members present voted Aye.

Tentative Scheduled Spring Paving/Brush Pick Up Update

Mayor Rogers recognized Mr. Allbritten to give an update on tentative scheduled spring paving and brush pick up. Mr. Allbritten went over the projected streets to be repaired this summer and stated there is roughly a mile of paving to be completed. He would like to complete an area before moving on to another one. The first two scheduled paving projects will be Fall Brooke Subdivision and Pleasant Hill Subdivision. Fall paving schedule would include North 5th Street, Main, Chestnut, North 1St, Ash, LP Miller and Pine Streets.

Brush pick up started early and is on scheduled. Those who missed their pick up date can call the office to reschedule. A special pick up does cost. The charge is based on how long the men are at the pick-up.

Wayfinding Signage Update

The Mayor recognized Ms. Stewart to give an update on the Wayfinding Signage. Ms. Stewart showed a

PowerPoint of how the signs will look once they are placed. She gave details on where the signage locations are and stated the signs are currently in production. According to the Project Manager at Bright Light Signs, the production is going good and the signs look good. Weather has halted the pouring of the foundations needed for the signage, hopefully next week that phase can begin. The signs are scheduled to be placed at the end of April.

Ordinance 2022-1822 (Second Reading) An ordinance amending City of Murray Code of Ordinances Chapter 52, Sewers, Specifically to set forth the Local Limits Re-Evaluation for the Pretreatment Program referenced in \$52.05 Use of Public Sewer, to modify the limits to ensure compliance with the Energy and Environment Cabinet Department for Environmental Protection for Kentucky and CFR 403.18, and to ensure compliances with other ordinances. (Roll Call Vote)

Mr. Bell-Yes

Mr. McCuiston-Yes

Mr. Bohannon-Yes

Dr. Miller-Yes

Mr. Bolin-Yes

Mr. Roberts-Yes

Ms. Cherry-Absent

Ms. Rouse-Yes

Ms. Elder-Yes

Ms. Seiber-Yes

Mr. Hudspeth-Yes

Dr. Young-Yes

With no other business before the Council, Mr. Bell moved to adjourn; seconded by Ms. Elder. All members present voted Aye. The meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Bob Rogers, Mayor

ATTEST \

Kim Miles, City Clerk